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County Commission Chair Hiding Behind 
Anonymous Website, Facebook Group

The Republican chair of the Livingston County Commission is behind an anonymous website and Facebook page that has begun running ads on Facebook.

“Protect Livingston” is the name of a non-profit corporation registered in Michigan by Commissioner Donald Parker, but his name appears nowhere on the website www.protectlivingston.org or on the Protect Livingston Facebook page. 


Judy Daubenmier, chair of the Livingston County Democratic Party, said the secrecy raises many questions.


“What do Republicans like Donald Parker have to hide that they won’t put their name on a Facebook page and a website? What other creepy things are they doing on the internet to fool voters into supporting them?” said Judy Daubenmier, Livingston County Democrats party chair.

According to the domain name registry whois.net, the domain name protectlivingston.org was purchased on Oct. 11. The owner is listed as private. However, the Michigan Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs says that Protect Livingston is a non-profit corporation formed by Donald S. Parker of Howell on Oct. 15. The first post on the Facebook page was Oct. 11.


The “About” section of the Facebook page says: “Families call Livingston County home because of our great quality of life, clean environment and enjoyable cities, townships, lakes and more. Join us as we keep each other informed of community events and key issues!”



“The posts so-far are innocuous items about community events, so why the secrecy? Perhaps the Republican brand is so toxic even in Livingston County that putting a Republican office holder’s name on material would drive people away,” Daubenmier said.

“The page already has begun running ads to build up its following. Since the page is authorized by Facebook to run social and political ads, it should raise red flags about what is planned for later – untraceable political ads and posts designed to subtly build support for Republican office holders while keeping the Republican link secret?”

The website and Facebook page beg the question – what does Parker want to protect Livingston from? Daubenmier asked.

“Does he want to protect Livingston County from a county commission that won’t even discuss transportation options for all its citizens? Or from a county commission that stripped certain health care benefits from its non-union employees? Maybe from our state senator Lana Theis who is in the pocket of the auto insurance companies?” she asked.

As a nonprofit, Protect Livingston could spend unlimited amounts on issue advertising or attacks on other candidates without ever disclosing its donors of so-called “dark money.”
Furthermore, Daubenmier said, the public has expectations that elected officials like Parker will act with more integrity than to hide beyond secret websites and Facebook pages.   
 “Livingston County Democrats don’t hide behind corporations. We identify our donors and we put our party identifying information on the material we disseminate because we are proud of what we say and what we stand for. It’s sad that the same can’t be said for Republicans in this county,” Daubenmier said.

“Voters using the internet and social media such as Facebook should be certain they know who is behind the information they are reading and should be skeptical when there are no names of individual people at all.” 
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